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WORKPLACE GRIEVANCES ESCALATED 
 
The Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation Tasmanian Branch (ANMF) has escalated 
Launceston General Hospital (LGH) Emergency Department (ED) workload grievance issues to a 
specialist panel seeking resolution. 

ANMF Tasmanian Branch Secretary Emily Shepherd said, “the next step will be the Tasmanian 
Industrial Commission”. 

“Re-assessment of nurse staffing levels conducted by the ANMF and Tasmanian Health Service shows 
the ED needs significant numbers of additional nurses,” said Ms Shepherd. 

“However, ANMF members believe that this won’t be enough to resolve long-standing concerns 
related to unrelenting bed block.” 

Ms Shepherd said members welcomed changes to the department but were wary of the promise of 
additional staff. 

“They know there will be a long wait, because the Tasmanian Health Service has a long history of 
taking months if not years to sign off on additional staffing, despite nursing staff continuing to work in 
unsafe environments.” 

Ms Shepherd said “ED nurses had endorsed the workplace grievance escalation plan to adhere to the 
appropriate processes but they are well and truly fed up with the stress under which they workday in 
and day out – levels of stress which have gone unrecognised for years.  

“Many members are fearful if these issues are not addressed soon, many dedicated and skilled nurses 
will leave. This is in addition to those that have already left due to the current situation.” 

Ms Shepherd said “flagged staff increases will still not allow LGH ED nurses to have dedicated support 
and staffing to care for the regularly overflowing waiting room of patients off-loaded from 
ambulances, due to limitations in the capacity for beds in the ED.”  

“We are calling for additional triage nurses to effectively care for patients, who may be on ambulance 
stretchers. We need a Nurse Practitioner to work with the Clinical Initiatives Nurse to support safe and 
quality assessment and treatment of those patients in the waiting room.” 

“We need staffing ratios which would see one ED Nurse to three patients, and one dedicated 
Resuscitation Nurse per Resuscitation Bay 24 hours a day, seven days a week. This is in line with the 
College of Emergency Nursing Australasia recommendations.” 

 



	

 

 

Ms Shepherd said it was unacceptable that the Tasmanian Government have not fixed the 
fundamental issue of bed block at the LGH despite years of pleas from members and the ANMF. 

“Until these issues of bed block can be resolved at the LGH, the THS and Tasmanian Government need 
to support ED Nurses to deal with the fall out.” 
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